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Attached is the tentative budget for the Village of Croton-on-Hudson for the fiscal year 2023-
2024. This budget is presented to you for your consideration and review in accordance with the 
provisions of Article 5 of New York State Village Law. The proposed budget has also been filed 
with the Village Clerk's office and will be made available to the public at the Croton Free 
Library, the Municipal Building (room 24), and on the Village website. 

Tax Rate. Tax Cap. and the Allowable Levy 

My tentative budget complies with the Property Tax Cap legislation, which this year has applied 
a tax base growth factor of 0. I 6% and an allowable levy growth factor of 2%. Unlike in recent 
years, the Village Board has not adopted a local law this year to override the property tax cap 
law. There is $5,007 available in carryover from the previous fiscal year and there are no 
exclusions from the calculation. This year's allowable levy limit is $12,934,598, an increase of 
$273,771 over last year's levy. I am proposing a tax levy of$12,842,150, which is $92,448 under 
the allowable limit and an increase of $186,330 from the prior year. 

The tentative budget proposes that the tax rate per $1,000 of assessed valuation remains flat from 
the previous rate. The proposed tax rate for the tentative budget is $278.435. The proposed 
budget for 2023-2024 reflects an increase in the Village's assessments of 669,201. This 
represents a significant increase in terms of assessed valuation, which allows for the tax rate to 
remain flat, even though the tax levy has increased. 

Since the tax levy cap law was instituted in 2012, the Village has remained under the tax cap for 
10 of the 11 years. In the 2014-15 fiscal year, the Village did override the tax cap law and the 
levy was $28,634 over the allowable limit. Overall, however, Village taxpayers have paid 
$1,168,272 less in taxes compared to what the allowable levies were through the 2022-2023 
fiscal year. Tax increases from the prior four years have been 0.46%, 1.98%, 2. 73% and 2.38%. 
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